LITTLE HULTON TRANSPORT MEETING

ONE STOP SHOP     16/10/03      4PM

Attending

Damien Dalimore
Salford Community Safety Unit

Eric Burgoyne
Cllr - Little Hulton

Alice Smyth
Cllr - Little Hulton (chair)

Julie Blagden
Group Housing Manager

Vincent Devine
Cllr - Walkden North

P.C Rick Kotecki
GMP

P.C.Dave Arthur
GMP

David Green
Salford Action Team

Ken Farrington
Arriva - Manchester

Derek Draper
First

Tony Kennedy
First

Dave Leonard
First

Doris Fernandez
Cllr - Little Hulton

Carol Maamoun
NPHL

Angie Taylor
Neighbourhood Co-ordinator Little Hulton/Walkden

Beverley Hoyle
GMPTE

Laurence Bouguechiche
GMPTE

Geoffrey Wessell
GMP

Jon Faulkner
GMP

Audrey Williamson
Mount Skip Residents Association

Pat Kirkman
Salford City Council (minutes)

The meeting was held due to the increase in incidents towards buses in the Little Hulton area over the last two weeks that has resulted in First diverting buses and not servicing Little Hulton after 7pm.

Alice informed the group of the detrimental headlines in the Salford Advertiser, all agreed that the article gave credence to the minority of youths causing the vandalism, and not to the good partnership work that is being achieved and the dedication of the members of the Transport Group in resolving these issues.

Dave Leaonard

Dave still feels that First are the victims of crime and there is a great risk to the health and safety of drivers and passengers from 7pm onwards.  There are two "hot spots" within Little Hulton and the need to divert services was not taken lightly, there were two incidents on the 15th October 2003 at 5.20pm and 5.30pm which caused this diversion, there has been 13 incidents this month escalating in the last 2 wks, two incidents occurring on the 16th October by Harrop Fold Pupils.

Simon Bennett

First are always looking at a partnership approach to resolve these problems and the need to put resources in place to deal with these issues are very important.  Every crime against the buses is reported, March and October can be predicted to be “hot Spot” months for vandalism.  When an incident happens the driver presses a button, police are contacted for a crime number then the driver fills in an asb form; the incident is then passed to the OPU.

Action: Simon to pass any relevant data re peak month incidents to Geoff Wessell.

Geoff Wessell

Geoff explained to the group that Dave faxes incidents to him, Geoff would like incidents reported as much in advance as possible and then the police are aware of any problems early.
Jon Faulkner

In March there was a high profile operation that resulted in 2 individuals being identified and the problems ceased, there has been only one incident until 2wks ago with police records showing 8 not including those on the 15/16th October.  There are 150 buses that travel through Little Hulton each day with only 13-14 incidents in 2wks.  Extra resources are being put in place to tackle these problems.

Arriva

There were 2 incidents against Arriva buses on the 9th and 14th October – 2 windows were broken.

Beverley Hoyle

Beverley commended the work done in Little Hulton regarding transport issues.  Beverley would like some representatives from the group to attend schools in the area along with herself and present an educational approach to vandalism etc.

Action:   Angie to co-ordinate schools visits.

John Rooney

John informed the group that Damien Dalimore is the new dedicated officer for transport issues and reiterated the good partnership working within the area.  

Tony Kennedy

We will continue to monitor the situation on a daily basis through the traffic light system; the buses will be diverted until the 20th October 2003.  Tony and P.C Nick Forshaw will be looking into further “Ghost Bus” operations in the area.

Cllr Alice Smyth

A more detailed positive press response to be written for the Salford Advetiser.

Next Meeting on the 11th November at Brierley House at 10.30am.
